
Dear Parents/Carers,

As we come to yet another end of the term, I’d like to share the
amazing work that our children do. In particular the following poem
written by Yousra in Year 3. This poem reminds me of Mabel, our
school dog when her fur gets long!
 
The Hairy dog
My dog is so furry, 
I’ve not seen his face for years and years,
His eyes are buried out of sight,
I only guess his ears.
When people ask me for his breed,
I do not know or care as
He has the beauty of them all hidden beneath
His hair.
 
Due to Mabel being part poodle she does need grooming frequently.
Thankfully we are not at a point where she can’t see!
 
In my last newsletter, I mentioned the expectations of school uniform
and as a result on Tuesday 19th March 2024, a uniform letter was sent
to all parents. Please can I ask that you read this in preparation for
any new uniform that needs to be purchased, including school shoes.
It is important as we come into the warmer weather that
parents/carers are aware of the uniform expectations. 
 
Thank you to all, who took the time to complete the parent
questionnaire. We are currently analysing all the comments and will
share this with you after the Easter break. In addition, this will be
available on our school website.  
 
Whatever you are doing over the Easter Holidays, have a wonderful
break. School will reopen on Monday 8th April 2024.
 
Mrs Barker-Doe 
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Housekeeping & Reminders

 School Day Times
The school day starts at 8:45am and
finishes at 15:15 for Playgroup and KS1 and
15:20 for KS2. Children who are not
collected on time may be taken across to
The Holiday Club.

Absence Guidance 
Sickness - If your child is absent from
school due to them being unwell, please
can you either phone or email school
before 9:30am to let us know.
Appointments - Where possible please try
to arrange dentist, doctor, and optician
appointments outside of the school day.
Where this is not possible, please ensure
you either phone or email school to let us
know in advance. 
Holiday Requests - If your child will be
absent from school due to a family event or
holiday, please ensure you complete the
‘Absence Request‘ from, which can be
found on the school website under the
‘Parent Info‘ tab.

 Medication
If your child requires medication to be
given in school, please could you follow the
below process:

Pass the medication directly to either
the school office or your child‘s class
teacher. 
Send an email
toadmin@caltonprimary.co.uk
informing them of the medicine’s name,
required dosage and time it is needed.

We kindly request that you NEVER leave
medication in your child’s school bag.

SCHOOL NOTICES & KEY DATES

Key Dates

8/04/24 - First day of term 5
16/04/24 KS1 & KS2 Sports Day
26/04/24 School Charities Non
Uniform Day 
01/05/24 - 03/05/24 Year 4 Residential
06/05/24 - Bank Holiday (School
closed)
13/05/24 - Year 6, KS2 SATS
24/05/24 - Last Day of term 5

3/06/24 - First day of term 6
07/06/24 - CFA Non Uniform Day
27/06/24 - Class Photos
11/07/24 - School Disco
17/07/24 - Year 6 Production
18/07/24 - Soak the Teacher
18/07/24 - Year 6 Water Fight
19/07/24 - Last Day of term 6
22/07/24 - INSET Day (School closed
to children).

2024/25 Academic Year 

02/09/24 - INSET Day (School closed
to children).
03﻿/09/24 - INSET Day (School closed
to children).
04/09/24 - First day of Term 1

Parent Pay
Please remember to regularly
check your child‘s Parent Pay

account for dinners and
educational trips. 

The new Spring/Summer Menu
can be found of the School

website.
Hot dinners cost £2.54 per day.



CALTON PLAYGROUP

The children have had lots of fun this half term,
learning about looking after our planet. We have
been doing lots of recycling, and using recycled
objects in our play and learning activities.

The children had lots of fun making a play shop
using recycled packaging. They took turns to be
customers and shop assistants. 

Looking After the Planet 

“You can come to

my shop if you

want”
“The

toothpaste is

lots of money”.

We have been talking about
gardening and how some of the
foods we eat grow on plants. We have planted some broad

beans, and also some sweet peas,
which the children are eagerly
watering and waiting to see some
signs of growing. 



The children have continued
to benefit from time at
welly-boot land. They
brought litter pickers with
them and cared for their
environment by removing
the rubbish and putting it
into the bin. 

Well done, Playgroup! “We
don’t put our rubbish on the
floor, we put it in the bin!”

We created art in the style of Minne
Pwerle, making our own large pattern
artwork. We created eco-friendly paint
pigments from:
 
·      Blue Pea flower (blue)
·      Turmeric (yellow)
·      Charcoal (black)
·      Paprika (rusty red)
·      Grass cuttings (green)
·      Coffee grounds (brown)

The children loved mixing up all the
colours and it was a multi-sensory activity
for them, with some lovely smells in the
air.

Welly-boot Land



We welcomed in lots of parents for our
Easter crafting session, which is always
very exciting for the children. Lots of Easter cards, wooden egg

decorations and colouring was done, and
lots of fun was had. 

We have enjoyed two parent stay and play sessions, something that we
love to do at playgroup. 

Parent Stay & Play Sessions

First, we explored some easy
messy play ideas which can
be recreated at home. The
bubble foam was a firm
favourite! 



Next term  

Next half term, we are going to be
starting off with a week about keeping
safe. 

The children have already started with
a visit from Lisa from the National
Waterways Museum, where we learnt
a new song about staying “two steps
back” and holding a grown-up’s hand
near water. 

We are also going to be learning about
road safety, and staying safe around
the home. 

Housekeeping
 

We are still asking for
donations of  jam jar lids. If
anyone could collect any up
over the Easter holidays this
would be much appreciated. 

We have noticed children
wearing bracelets, and hoop
earrings. A reminder that no

jewellery is to be worn by
children at playgroup.

(The only exception is one
pair of small stud earrings.)

If anyone has any socks or
trousers that they no longer

need Playgroup would be
really grateful!

World Book Day
The children enjoyed lots of stories and
fun for World Book Day. We all dressed

in either pyjamas or a character
costume. “I’m Stick Man!” 

It was lovely to get to know more about
which stories the children enjoy at
home and to share these with the

group. 



RECEPTION CLASS NEWS

Easter is nearly upon us and what an incredibly busy term this has been. It
has been lovely to see friendships continuing to grow and the children
becoming even more independent. 

Thank you for your continued support.

Being able to communicate and use
language confidently in
conversations, is an important area
for Reception children to learn. In
Reception we talk at every
opportunity.

This term, through the ‘Really Wild
Reading Week’ and ‘World Book Day’
all children in Reception have been
given several further opportunities
to develop their communication and
language skills. 

As part of the ‘Really Wild Reading
Week’, Robert Starling, a famous
author, came to school and talked
about some of the different
characters he has created – an
anteater, armadillo and sloth. All the
children were very interested in the
different books that he had written
and they asked lots of questions
about the story.C
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In Literacy we have been continuing to practice our letter
formation and pencil control, ensuring that our writing is neat
and letters are formed accurately. 

We have also been reading two new stories, ‘The Gingerbread
Man’ and ‘Aliens Love Underpants’. We have had the opportunity
to look at each story in detail and understand what happens at
the beginning, middle and end of each. 

Reading different stories in detail has also developed our
vocabulary and positively impacted upon our writing progress.
This term we have used our phonics knowledge and ‘Fred Talk’,
to have a go at writing simple phrases and sentences
independently, describing the key points and characters in each
story.
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In Phonics we have continued
working hard in our ability groups,
focusing on developing our
phonological knowledge using the
Read Write Inc (RWI) scheme. 

In our groups we have recapped the
Set 1 single sounds (m, a, s, d, t, i, n,
p, g, o, c, k, u, b, f, e, l, h, r, j, v, y, w, z,
x) and some groups have also been
exposed to the Set 1 special friends
(sh, ch, th, qu, ng, nk) and the Set 2
sounds (ay, ee, igh, ow, oo, oo, ar, or
,air, ir, ou, oy). 

This term, some groups have been
given spellings to learn. All children
are continuing to work hard on being
able to blend words in order to read
longer sentences.



We started the term looking at length, height and time. We looked
at length and height practically, and each child had a go at
comparing their height and shoe size. The key language of tallest,
shortest and longest were explained and used to support their
conclusions. 

We then went onto look at the numbers 9 and 10, exploring each
number in depth and what numbers we could add together to
total 10. We have been working on developing the children’s
instant recall of number bonds to 5 and to 10. 

Then we ended this term exploring 3D shapes, understanding
what they are and where we can see them in the environment
around us. We also focused on used mathematical vocabulary to
describe the shapes.M
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This term as part of our Jigsaw lessons, we
have been talking about what it means to be
healthy. 

We started the unit by understanding why it is
important to do exercise and how this keeps
our bodies healthy. We then looked into our
diets and in groups we had a go at a sorting
game, where we had to decide which foods
were healthy and unhealthy to consume. 

At the end of the unit, we learnt about the
importance of keeping clean and safe.

Personal, Social, Emotional
Development



Physical Education
As part of our Physical Development this
term, both Yellow and Blue Classes have
been working on their ball skills. Each
week we have been learning a new skill,
including how to throw, catch, kick and
pass different types of balls, accurately.
We have learnt that some skills are
definitely easier to master than others. 

Also, as part of our Physical Development
lessons we have started to practice some
of the fundamental skills that we will be
using in our upcoming sports day.

As part of understanding the world, we
looked at why Easter is important to
Christians. We then watched a video and
listened to a story about how Christians
celebrate Easter. We had a class
discussion about what Easter means to
each of us. 

We also talked about special books that
different faiths have. 

This term we also had the opportunity to
work collectively as a class to make our
own gingerbread men. We worked as a
class to measure, mix, roll, and cut out
the mixture and then waited for them to
be baked in the oven. 

We really enjoyed making our
gingerbread men and it allowed us to
develop our senses as we explored each
ingredient. They were very tasty!

Understanding the World



Next Term
Next term, our new theme will be Let’s Explore. During this theme we will
be learning all about different animals and the wildlife around us, as well as
looking after our own chicks, in the classroom. 
 
In Mathematics, we will be learning about the topic of 20 and beyond and
looking into how to share and group. 

Sports Day will be at the very start of next term, in preparation for this
please can all Reception children bring in their PE kit with outdoor trainers,
on the first day of term 5.  

In Reception we have enjoyed using a wide
variety of creative materials to create art linked
to the stories we have been learning about. 

One of our stories this term has been, ‘Aliens Love
Underpants’ and we have had the chance to
design and make our own alien underpants. 

In order to make our alien underpants we first
learnt how to do a running stich and sew together
two pieces of fabric. Once we had joined the two
pieces of fabric together, we used pens to draw
our designs. 

We think they look really colourful and amazing.
Don’t you agree?

Expressive Arts & Design 



 

Our unit of work in PSHE has
been called ‘Healthy Me’. We
have learned about ways that we
can keep our bodies healthy
physically and mentally, and
strategies that we can use to
help us feel calm and relaxed.

YEAR 1 & 2 CLASS NEWS

We have had such an exciting term! Class Assemblies, a trip to Nature in Art,
Multi-skills, Really Wild Reading Week, World Book Day and the Big Walk! The
children absolutely loved the school trip, and we are really proud to report that
we received complements from the staff at Nature in Art and members of the
public, on how well behaved, respectful, and polite the children were. Well done
STARS! 

In English, we learnt all about
the life and history of Samuel
Pepys and wrote a character
profile about what we had
learnt. 

We then put ourselves into the
shoes of Samuel Pepys and
wrote diary entries about the
Great Fire of London, from his
perspective. 

We also enjoyed making bread
like Thomas Farriner and writing
instructions to inform other
people how they can make this
amazing recipe too!
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In PE this term we have continued
to develop our dance skills, for our
performance in our class
assemblies. 

Once completed, children have
enjoyed multi-skill activities,
developing team work and key
skills

 

Year 2

In Maths, we have been focusing on
multiplication and division. We have
used a range of strategies to help solve
different number sentences. These
include grouping, sharing and arrays. 
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Physical Education

This term has been all about plants. We have plants from bulbs
and seeds including peas and sunflowers. To carry out an
observation over time, we grew plants in different conditions,
depriving some of water and sunlight observing closely each week
to see the effect this would have on how successfully the plants
grew. 

We also carried out a minibeast survey in the school allotment and
grounds, collecting our data in a pictogram

Mathematics
Year 1

We have been extending our knowledge
of the number system and counting,
comparing and applying our knowledge
of numbers to 50. 

We have also started to explore
measurement including using a ruler to
measure in centimetres and learning
how we measure and compare the mass,
volume or capacity of different objects. 



 

 
 

Religious Education
We have been learning about the Easter Story and its
importance to Christians. We have discussed the
main events of the story and thought about the
emotions felt by Jesus and his disciples at different
points.

We have identified the days of Holy Week and learnt
how churches celebrate these different parts of Holy
Week.

Wilderness Explorers

Everyone has enjoyed being out in our forest area this term, we have linked

our science learning of  plants and microhabitats to a couple of activities. 

Firstly we were able to label the parts of a plant by creating a plant using

sticks, twigs, leaves and  broken flower heads. We also read ‘The Tiny Seed’

by Eric Carle and went on a hunt to find signs of spring. We found daffodils,

buds on the trees and blossom on the branches.



 

 

 

 

In the summer term, we are diving into our new topic Amazing Africa. We will
be learning about the diverse range of habitats and wildlife across the
continent, looking at the human and physical geography of Kenya and
comparing this with our local environment. Exploring the variety of different
cultures through art, music, dance and cooking. Throughout the term, we will
be exploring a variety of stories and traditional tales, which explore these
themes and give us an insight into the lives and cultures of people who live in
Africa. 

Next Term

We have been busy exploring mechanisms to help us
create a moving story book about the Great Fire of
London. 

We began by making a rabbit move up and down
from a magician’s hat and progressed onto
investigating how we could make a car move from
left to right along a street. We transferred these
skills to think about how we could make flames
move across Thomas Farriner’s bakery and other
buildings within the city. 

We had fun creating a simple narrative to
accompany these pictures too.

Design Technology

Everyone has truly enjoyed learning
about the Great Fire of London and
can recall the key points of this
historical event. 

We have learnt about influential
people such as Thomas Farriener
(The baker), Thomas Bludworth (The
Lord Mayor of London), Samuel
Pepys (The diary writer), Sir
Christopher Wren (The architect)
and King Charles II. 

The children have been able to
provide suggestions on how to
make London a safer place to live,
after the devastation from the fire.
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YEAR 3 & 4 CLASS NEWS

We continued with our topic Awesome Earth, learning all about climate
change and how the choices we make are effecting our planet. We have
furthered our knowledge of our planet through guided reading, where we
read wonderful non-fiction texts such as Under your feet and one world 24
hours on planet earth. 

We have also been looking at our Earth and Rivers in Geography. Being able
to identify different locations on a map and explain how rivers are formed.

Geography 

In geography this term the children have been
exploring rivers and how they are formed. 

To help with their understanding the children
had the opportunity to build their own rivers
with rocks and sand. Through their
experiments they were able to explore
gradient and flood plains.

Awesome Earth



 

Mathematics
Year 4

In Year 4 the children were also
looking at fractions, including being
able to add and subtract fractions
with the same denominator.

 The children have been looking at
how to count over 1 with fractions by
using improper fractions and mixed
numbers. 

We have taken fractions a step
further by looking at decimals, with
numbers including tenths and
hundredths and putting these into
place value charts.

Year 3 

Year 3 have been looking at fractions
this term. The children have been
investigating unit fractions and
understanding the whole. They have
been able to identify fractions such
as halves, thirds and quarters. 

We have also been looking at mass
and capacity. Through this unit they
have been looking at different
masses and the units we measure
them in. One exciting way they were
able to do this was by experimenting
with measuring water in class.

ART 
Our Art unit this term
has had the children
looking at wonderful
artists such as Sir
Anthony Caro, who is an
English sculpture who
helped to design the
London millennial
footbridge. 

The children then used
his scrap sculpture
projects to inspire their
own 3D sculptures. We
recycled scraps of paper
and material from our
classrooms and the
children designed and
built their own 3D free
standing sculptures.



 

World Book Day

This term we celebrated world book day 2024. The children loved being

able to dress as their favourite book character or cosy in their pyjamas.

 
Across our year group there were loads of wonderful activities, including

the children reading to the younger children in the school, writing their

own stories and designing a wonderful book cover.

We also had some lovely talks from Authors, who the children loved to

listen too and talk too.

 

In English this term we have been
looking at persuasive letters and
incorporating our persuasive
features; including alliteration,
rhetorical questions, and our
opinions.

We have linked our topic to our
English by writing persuasive letters
to Mrs Barker-Doe, about how we can
improve our school’s effects on
climate change. 

English



 

Careers Talks

YEAR 5 & 6 CLASS NEWS

Year 5 and 6 have been really busy enjoying
new experiences this term:

Children in Year 6 have had the opportunity to meet special people who came
into our school to share their personal career journey and what had helped
them to make progress, regardless their needs or backgrounds. 

“What could I be?” is a big question in children’s minds and exploring
different careers as well as what skills would suit them is a great way to have
a picture of their future.

This term, we met some lovely people who
came to our school to do some incredible
activities with us. We got to spend a whole
day together, having fun and building using
K’nex. It was exciting to act as engineers
and build our own machines. 

We even took part in a competition at the
end and some of us will represent our
school at the regional level. 
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Year 5 and 6 have had a great time learning about
different types of bridges and sustainable materials to
build these with. They have explored truss bridges and

the features of their construction. Children have
discovered how they distribute weight, what they look
like, and the components of their construction, as well

as their advantages and disadvantages. Finally, they
designed their own truss bridge and used spaghetti to

build it.

Year 6

Year 6 started the term with revisiting
fractions, decimals, and percentages.
This included ordering and finding
equivalent fractions, decimals, and
percentages, and solving two-step
problems to find missing values. 

Later, Year 6 moved on to a
measurement unit, focusing on
finding the area of 2D shapes such as
triangles and parallelograms, and
then moved on to finding the volume
of a cuboid. 

Finally, they revisited learning from
Year 5 in drawing line graphs, and
progressed to looking at more
complex graphs, including graphs with
more than one line. They’ve also
learned about pie charts for the first
time, discussing why a pie chart is a
useful way to represent data and
creating their own. 

Mathematics
Year 5

During this term, we learnt new
concepts about decimals and
percentages, and we calculated the
perimeter and area of rectangles
and compound shapes. 

Finding perimeter and area of a
shape is quite important. For
example, let's say you are thinking
of fencing your yard. You will need to
measure the total distance around it
to buy the right amount of fencing.
That distance is the perimeter! And if
you are looking to plant some turf,
you will need to calculate its area by
multiplying the length and width.

Year 5 and 6 have had a great time learning about
different types of bridges and sustainable
materials to build these with. They have explored
truss bridges and the features of their
construction. Children have discovered how they
distribute weight, what they look like, and the
components of their construction, as well as their
advantages and disadvantages. Finally, they
designed their own truss bridge and used
spaghetti to build it.

Design Technology



 

This term we started learning about
electricity, electrical circuits, conductors
and insulators.

We also built our own electrical circuits
using different components: batteries,
bulbs, buzzers, motors and wires. We have
noticed that if a wire is broken, the circuit
will be broken so it won’t move the
electricity around it.

Science
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talked about what makes this genre so special and tried to put those

pieces into our own writing. 

First up was "The Gas Mask", where characters use a portal (like a

door or window) to travel to a totally different world. The new world

was wild and totally different from their own, with lots of time

travel, science fiction and fantasy elements thrown in.



 

 

World Book Day
Every year, on the 7th of March, learners of all ages come together to
celebrate their favourite authors, illustrators, books and, of course, reading! 

This year, at Calton Primary School, we met famous authors, we dressed up  
as our favourite characters and enjoyed many fun activities. We know how
important reading is and how books can be our best friends. This is also a
great way to travel wherever you would like, with your mind’s eyes.

PhysicalEducationPE was amazing this term as we played

Kin-ball, a super active game created in

Canada, which helps us to develop

physically and to work as a team. All you

need to do is to work together to keep the

large ball off the floor and stop the other

team from scoring. 
It is a fully inclusive sport and lots of fun.



 

On Saturday morning, two teams of enthusiastic Year 6's (Layla, Josiah,
Jasmine, Imogen, Eli, Elliot and Archie) attended the Science and Engineering
Challenge at The King’s School. 

This year, the event was sponsored by Bloodhound, the team behind the
land speed record. While Mrs Day-Webb and Mrs Clark looked on anxiously,
the two teams along with 12 other teams, were tasked with building a
rocket car out of K‘nex. The teams were able to test their cars to see if their
builds held together when fired in a straight line under pressure and then
refine their designs until the final whistle. 

While one Calton team managed to build a strong car from the get-go, the
other team needed a few attempts to construct a car that would hold
together under pressure. 

During a nail-biting weigh-in of the cars and a dramatic 'firing' of the cars
along a track, both teams looked to be in contention. When the winners
were announced as having a car that was 'light-weight' and 'fast' Calton
knew they were in with a chance. Both teams had built light-weight cars and
both teams managed a good distance in a fast time. In the end, by a
whisker, the Calton Einsteins won (name chosen by the children). Well done
everyone!

Science and Engineering Challenge



 

On Monday 18th March, our fantastic troupe of thespians took part in the
GSP production of A Midsummer Night’s Dream, at Ribston Hall High School.
The pupils, all from Key Stage 2, did a brilliant job learning their lines and
cues in a short space of time and deliver a confident performance. We had
the pleasure of closing the play with Act V and look forward to seeing the
completed film recording. 

Thank you to parents for supporting their children through the rehearsals
and costume organisation. Most importantly, well done to the children for
their teamwork and wonderful performance! 









 Year 6 Tech Team - Online Safety News

The Tech Team have pointed out that the same themes recur regularly and
that they would like to keep reminding parents of the following points:

Parents should check messages and group chats regularly as there seems
to be some issues occurring, which are being brought into school.

Please keep an eye out for cyberbullying.

Some pupils are using apps, games and programmes that are
inappropriate for their age. They asked that the age limit for these apps
be shared once again.  WhatsApp (16+), most other social media
platforms (13+), TikTok (13+) Fortnite (12+), Call of Duty (18+) and GTA
(18+).

YouTube is a 13+ site but felt that YouTube Kids was aimed at a much
younger audience and that there was nothing appropriate for their age
on this platform. There are good parental controls on YouTube that will
disable inappropriate content.

Make sure that devices are only used in a room with an adult and to
check what your child is doing at regular intervals.

Check both voice chat and written chat on games.

E-SAFETY IN SCHOOL





OPAL - OUTDOOR PLAY AND LEARNING

Come rain or shine, we always have

great fun at lunch, whether it's being

creative indoors or active outside.





Boys & Girls Football Results 

The football season at Calton has come to an end.
Both the girls and boys teams lost narrowly in
their cup games, but have worked hard this
season with many successes to celebrate. 

The boys were able to enter a B team in the cup
too and they made it to the semi finals. The team
played well and didn’t give up, but unfortunately
Upton St Leonards were the better team on the
day.

A big well done to all the teams 

CALTON STARS

Hockey 

Hockey club continues to develop skills and
we look forward to playing matches against

other schools, after Easter.

Tag Rugby

We are excited to start tag
rugby games after Easter too. 

Sports Day 

We are looking forward to welcoming you to our annual sports day on Tuesday
16th April 2024. For further details please refer to the letter that was sent out

on 29th February.

KS2 – 9:30pm – 11:30am
Reception/ KS1 – 1:00pm – 3:00pm 
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This term Mabel has spent a great deal of her time with
the very youngest children in our school – playgroup.

Playgroup children have been learning about caring for
animals and what better way to learn than to have
Mabel visit.

They have read her stories, took her for supported walks
and learnt lots about how to look after and care for
animals. Needless to say she loved every minute of this!

Rainbow & Buzz
Rainbow & Buzz, have enjoyed
being made a fuss of by the
children. They have spent some
time in Green class helping to
settle new children into the
school. 



INCLUSION TEAM

Family Jigsaw 

Meet the Team:

Matt Holton - Inclusion
Stella Smithson - Family
Support Worker / ELSA
Becki Duignan - Behaviour
Theresa Threadgill - Pastoral /
ELSA

The team offer:
Support for families 
Advice on behaviour
Parenting courses
Sand play therapy
Bereavement support 
Emotion coaching
Social skills groups
One to One pastoral support

Please contacted the team if you
need any support 

Inclusion Team 

The Family Jigsaw program for our
KS2 families has now come to an
end. Here are some of the lovely
comments that have received  
from families who completed the
course: 

'massively helps the way you think
about parenting, exceeded my
expectations.

'great to spend some one on one
time with my child'

'I found the course brought me
and my son closer together'

'Good to hear from other parents,
it make you feel you are not alone'

The next Family Jigsaw course will
start on Thursday 11th April 2024
and will be open to parents/carers
with children in years 1 & 2. 



Coffee Mornings

School & Playgroup Coffee
Morning will start after half
term on Tuesday 9th April and
will run up until the May half
term. 

Coffee mornings take place in
the Onyx Building, from 9 -
10.30am 

Parents, Carers & Toddlers are
all welc﻿ome!

Coffee Morning Specials

More Coffee Morning Specials
are planned for after Easter
and will be communicated by
Text and on the school’s
website.

Easter Egg Thank you
A massive thank you to OneChurch Podsmead, for thedonation of Easter Eggs for all ofour children.  

Over 550 were given out acrossschool and playgroup. 









Did you know CFA have their own Facebook page, keeping you updated on CFA
events taking place at school. Please follow us: Calton Friends Association

 CFA is run by parents and carers of CPS, who
give up their time to organise events for our

children and families to enjoy throughout
the year, whilst raising money to support

the children throughout their time at Calton. 

If you are able to volunteer some time to
helping organise or run events, please email

cfa@caltonprimary.co.uk.

CFA - Calton Friends Association

As a school we are always trying to make sure

we recycle, reuse and reduce as much as

possible and school uniform is no different. If

you have any good condition uniform that

you no longer need, please consider donating

it to school.

 School uniform can be expensive and with

your donations, we can offer these at a

fraction of the price to our parents, and raise

funds for the school at the same time!

Please bring your donations to the school

office. Keep an eye out for our second-hand

uniform sales throughout 

Ice Pop Salesevery Friday afterschool from 14th June - 12th July 


